
The Four-Way Test 
of the things we think, say or do 

 1. Is it the truth? 
 2. Is it fair to all concerned? 
 3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 
 4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 
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Rotary Spray 
Today’s Program: January 10, 2012  
The Honorable Lisa Godbey Wood 

In 2004, Judge Wood was sworn in as the United States Attor-
ney for the Southern  District of Georgia.  As United States At-
torney, she was the chief federal law enforcement officer for 
the forty-three counties included in the Southern District  
of Georgia.  In 2007, The United States Senate unanimously 
confirmed Judge Wood to become the first female federal Dis-
trict Court judge for the Southern District of Georgia.  On May 
5, 2010, Judge Wood was sworn in as the District's new chief 
Judge.  She currently serves on the Executive Committee of 
the United States Council for the Eleventh Circuit. 
  

 

A Photo from the 
January 3 Program 

Cathy Petkash, 
 Guest Speaker 

 Lawrence Green 
 and President Mike. 



Guests—Hosts  
Bob Rice—Tuffy Adams 
Jennifer Stratton—Jim Bruce 
 
Bob and Jennifer are prospective 
members. 

Greeters 
1/10 Mike Harris 
 Jim Henderson 
1/17 Gus Hernandez 
 Ruth Heyward 

   Birthdays 1/10—1/16 
Stan Kyker 1/10 
Jerry Schueneman 1/12 
Myra Albert 1/13 
Becky Stephenson 1/14 
Sandy Sanders 1/16 Attendance  

83 Members 
  2 Guests + Speaker 
86 Total 

Visiting Rotarians  
None for 1-3-2012 
 

Rotobucks 
Mike Muldowney  $43 

Club News—January 3, 2012 
Cart Buckets: 100% of donations goes to Alzheimer’s Research.  
GRSP: We received word we will be getting a GRSP student again 
starting with the fall semester. We share expenses with the 
Brunswick, Camden County and Kings Bay Clubs. The student 
will go to CCGA. We need a volunteer to share the host family 
duties with the other clubs. The student selection process is 
underway.  
Dues: 3rd quarter dues statements will be out this week. 
Please be prompt in paying!!! There are several members who 
are behind in their payments and the total amount will be on 
the new bills.  
First Tuesday: Susan Imhoff announced the gathering will be at 
J-Mac’s, Tuesday, January 10 at 5:30  pm.  
Chad Goehring and his boss will be giving a talk next Monday 
at the Glynn Art Association on Trends in Coastal Architecture 
for the past 30 yrs. All are invited to attend.  
 

...continued on page 3...

Program: January 3, 2012 
Lawrence Green, FBI SSRA 

Avoiding Identity Theft 
Our speaker for the first meeting of the new year was Lawrence 
Green, seasoned FBI agent with the Fraud and Identity Prevention 
Dept.  Agent Green started his informative, eye-opening lecture by 
encouraging all of us to use a paper shredder as a part of our daily 
routine at home and office in disposing of correspondence and bills. 
“Shred it,” he said.  “Even a document with just your name and ad-
dress on it, not to mention a credit card number, can be really dan-
gerous to the integrity of your identity.”  He stated that 14% of all 
fraud in America is identity theft. He examined other types of fraud 
that we all might encounter, largely through our activity on the Inter-
net, including auction fraud involving websites like eBay, PayPal 
and others. Green talked about Medicare and prescription fraud, as 
well as other forms of internet and electronic fraud which includes 
‘phishing’ (bogus sites and email that appear to legitimate, but are 
not).  He encouraged use of an official website that is helpful in re-
porting complaints of fraud to the FBI – www.iC3.gov.  He ended 
his compelling lecture by reminding us to, “get a shredder.” We all 
use one, right? 

 Club News (continued from page 2) 
Fundraisers: The committee is working on a final report for the fall 
fundraisers. We will review that report when available and start 
planning our charitable contributions for the year.  
Board Meeting Review: John Buchanan and Britt Figueroa resig-
nations were announced. We need a volunteer to become Web 
Master with John’s leaving.  
Book Buddies: Needed to read to children at FACES. Sign up 
with Linda Muir.  

Upcoming Programs 
January 17: Loran Smith, Sports Editor, UGA Publishing. 
January 24: Jones Hooks, Jekyll Island Authority. 
January 31: Bill Bryce, World Vision—Building a Better 
World for Children.  


